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On Tuesday the VCAL students hosted a High Tea for the local 

community volunteers. Fantastic work by the VCAL group, you 

should be very proud of what you have achieved. Well done. 
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Mid Cycle AIP Discussion 

Last week our School Improvement Team had a mid year 

conversation with our SEIL, Julie Curtis. During this meeting 

we discussed our progress towards the goals and targets we 

have set for ourselves in 2019. I believe it was a positive 

discussion and I am confident we are on track to meet or 

exceed all targets. 

Staffing Updates 
The selection process for our leadership positions has been 

completed with three internal applicants being successful. 

The outcomes were as follows: 

Kinza Potts  Learning Specialist Literacy 

Fahad Zakaria  Leading Teacher Curriculum 

Tyson Biffin  Leading Teacher Student Wellbeing  

We also have an Expression of Interest process underway an 

Acting Assistant Principal for first semester.  

Positions of responsibilities will also be completed next week. 

I will keep everyone updated as decisions are made on all 

matters staffing. 

Planning for 2020 
As is the norm for this time of year, 

we are busily planning for 2020. 

Our projected enrolment for next 

year is looking very healthy, up a 

further 20 students to 195. This is 

the largest enrolment at NDSC for a 

number of years. At this stage our 

year 7 enrolment is sitting at 48. 

The major part of our planning at the moment is around our 

staffing. With an increase in student numbers we will need to 

advertise some teaching positions. This will happen in the 

next week. 

School Review 

The first day of our review will take place on Friday 18th 

October. I have met with the reviewer and she seems very 

positive about the school. We will be very open about the 

findings and we are looking forward to creating a new 

strategic direction for the school. 

.ǊŜǧ ²ƛƴŘǎƻǊ 

9ȄŜŎǳǝǾŜ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ 

October Wednesday 23 Year 12 Celebration Day 

 Thursday 24 Planet Paddlers - Sea Kayaking Pre-Visit 

 Monday 28 -  Friday 1 Planet Paddlers - Sea Kayaking Camp 

 Wednesday 30 ±/9 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘ 9ȄŀƳ  -  фΦлл ŀƳςмнΦмр ǇƳ  

November Tuesday 5 aŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜ /ǳǇ tǳōƭƛŎ IƻƭƛŘŀȅ 

 Thursday 7 -  Friday 8 Peer Support Leaders Camp 

 Thursday 21 Planet Paddlers - River Sledding 

December Thursday 7  Grade 6 Transition  - нΥмр ǇƳ 

 Thursday 21 Grade 6 Transition  - нΥмр ǇƳ 

 Thursday 5 Grade 6 Transition  - нΥмр ǇƳ 

 Tuesday 10 {ǘŀǘŜ ǿƛŘŜ ǘǊŀƴǎƛǝƻƴ Řŀȅ фΥлл ŀƳτоΥнл ǇƳ 
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Congratulations to the following students who received green PBS entries on Compass for this fortnight: Kate Akers-Saveneh, 

Sharlette Allen, Jourdi Atkins, Cadman Benetti, Claude Bromilow, Tyler Burns, Cody Coad, Jaccob Coad, Mitchell Dawson, 

Cooper Dobell, Beau Ellis, Sara Ellis, Rachel Eyles, Rhiley Fleming, Jazzy Fusinato (2), Ben Garrett, Bayley Gunton, Mia Higgs, 

Paige Hill, Pat Hoddinott, Shakira Kimm, Holly Kuhnell, Jayden Lewis, Chelsea Lineham, Kate Mahoney, Phoebe Marks, 

Charlotte McConachy, Jennifer Mackay-Ritchie, Tialah McLachlan (2), Matthew Nickels, Clarissa O'Neal, Cooper Orwin, Claire 

Pollard, Stephanie Quigley, Liam Richards, Izzy Ryan, Bethany Sayburn, Rylen Smith, Corey Triffitt & Aamal Wahid (2). 

¢ƘƻǎŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ t.{ ƎǊŜŜƴ ŜƴǘǊȅ ƻƴ 

/ƻƳǇŀǎǎ ǿƛƭƭ Ǝƻ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŘǊŀǿ ǘƻ ǿƛƴ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŜ {ǇƻƴǎƻǊ 

ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ŜŜƪ Ϸол ǾƻǳŎƘŜǊ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōȅ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 

ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊǎΣ ŀ Ϸр ŎŀƴǘŜŜƴ ±ƻǳŎƘŜǊ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ !!! !ǿŀǊŘΦ 

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT 

KEEP UP THE 

GREAT WORK!  
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This weekΩs winner is Rachel Eyles of 

year 10.  

Rachel was nominated by Mr Jeffrey for 

being 100% up to date in Year 10 Practical Coaching & 

Skill Analysis after the holidays. Well done Rachel, a $5 

canteen voucher is on its way to you. 

{ĔĈĂěĈė Ĉã ġéÙ ²ÙÙù 
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This weekΩs winner is Aamal Wahid of 

year 9. 

Congratulations Aamal, an iTunes voucher to the value 

of $30 is on its way to you, courtesy of the Stewy Davis 

Automotive. 

!!!  !ıÁėÕ 

The AAA award rewards consistent effort and 

citizenship in our students and recognizes the 

contribution that they make to the life of the 

College.  

This weekΩs winner is Tialah McLachlan of year 11. 

Tialah was nominated by Ms White for submitting your 

scientific poster before the due date. You have been working 

studiously in Biology and Sport and Recreation. Well done. 

Keep up the good work.  

Well done Tialah, a reward is on its way to you courtesy of the 

Walter Haines Foundation. 
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PLANET PADDLERS 

Last term: 

¶ We paddled at Blue Rock Dam, the Thomson River at Cowwar Weir and Wallhalla, the Latrobe River at Longford and The 

Heart Morass.  

¶ This term we paddled down Flooding Creek from the Port of Sale to the Swing Bridge at Longford.  

¶ We camped overnight in the Heart Morass and at Walhalla. 

¶ We looked at and discussed many issues around the waterways on our travels and Caitlin and Stephanie from the West 

Gippsland Catchment Management Authority paddled with us on the Thomson River. They talked to the students about 

the new fish ladder which aside from being great for the fish replaced a long portage with a pleasant paddle. 

¶ We helped tree planting at the Heyfield Wetlands. 

Thanks to John Vandermarel and Jess and Chris from Rubicon for their work supporting our journeys. 

Students have now built their skills and are planning for our week Sea Kayaking in the Gippsland Lakes at the end of the month. 



We would like to thank all of our generous sponsors for their support throughout this year.  With your continued generosity 

and commitment we have been able to improve the educational opportunities available to students. We strongly encourage 

our parents and the wider community to please support these wonderful local businesses that sponsor our school so well.   

bŀƳ bƎǳȅŜƴ 

мно aŀƛƴ wƻŀŘ 

bŜŜǊƛƳ {ƻǳǘƘ оуом 

ŎƘŜǊƻƪŜŜǎǇŜǘŎŀǊŜϪƘƻǘƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

Dennis Bowen-Day, Director 

115 Main Neerim Road, Neerim South 

P: 03 5628 1493  M: 0418 526 701 

¸ƻǳǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ wŜŀƭ 9ǎǘŀǘŜ !ƎŜƴǘǎ 

Neerim South Hotel  

Bar |  Bistro  |  Bottle Shop 

91-109 Main Neerim Rd Neerim South 

Ph: 5628 1431 Fax: 5628 1093 

Neerim South Milk Bar and Takeaway 
133 Main Neerim Rd Neerim South 

Ph: 5628 1454 

/ƛƴŜƳŀ !ǊŎŀŘŜ 
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²ŀǊǊŀƎǳƭ 

tƘ рснн мофф 
tƘƻƴŜ рсну мрмо 

129 Main Road, Neerim South  3831 

147 Main Neerim Rd  
Neerim South VIC 3831 
Ph 5628 1462 

мрт aŀƛƴ wƻŀŘ bŜŜǊƛƳ {ƻǳǘƘ  
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OUR SPONSORS 
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ROAD SAFETY SURVEY 
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